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Administrative Review  
 
Date:     August 11, 2021 

To:     Jason Plourde, Chair, Zoning Board of Adjustment 

From:    Lincoln Daley, Community Development Director 

Subject:  Case #2021-19: Vincent Forte, 40 Timber Ridge Road, Milford Tax Map 51, Lot 26-9 – Special 
Exception Application, Accessory Dwelling Unit 

 

The applicants are before the Board of Adjustment seeking a Special Exception from the Milford Zoning 
Ordinance, Article X, Sections, 10.2.1 and 10.2.6 to allow the construction of a 600 square foot, 3 room accessory 
dwelling unit in the basement/garage of the existing single-family residence in the Residential ‘R’ district.   In 
reviewing the files for this property, I offer the following comments: 

1. Existing Conditions: 

a. The subject property is approximately .6 acres in area (26,136 sf) with approximately 251 linear feet of 
frontage on Timber Ridge Drive.   

b. The property consists of a 2-story, 3 bedroom, single-family residence and is serviced by municipal water 
and private septic system.  

c. The subject property is situated in an established single-family residential area and directly abuts 
residential uses to north, east, and west and 132 acre undeveloped property in Brookline.  

2. The proposal calls for converting approximately 600 square feet of the basement and portion of the garage 
into a one bedroom accessory dwelling unit (three total rooms).  

3. An ADU is a permitted use in the Residential ‘R’ zoning district through the issuance of a Special Exception 
pursuant to Zoning Ordinance, Article 5.04.2.A.14 and Article X, Section 10.2.6. 

4. Upon review the application pursuant to the Section 10.02.6.A, the submittal meets the minimum 
requirements of the Zoning Ordinance.   

a. The proposed maximum area for the ADU falls below the maximum permitted 750 square feet.  The 
primary residence will be owned and occupied by the property owner.  

b. The proposed architectural plans are consistent with the existing residence (all interior changes) and will 
not impact the character of the neighborhood.  In addition, the proposed layout, access, and egress meet 
the minimum requirements of the ordinance.  

c. The property appears to have sufficient parking to manage the single-family residence and the proposed 
addition of the accessory dwelling unit. No curb cuts are being added.  

d. The applicant has demonstrated that adequate provisions have been provided for a water supply and 
sewerage disposal method for the ADU. 
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